
CODDINGTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION  
Charity Number 1116780 

 
MINUTES OF THE FINAL AGM 

HELD ON 
THURSDAY 20th MAY 2021 
Virtual meeting via Zoom 

 
1. Attendees: Trustees: Malcolm Baker (Chairman), Mark Burrell, Mike Cox, Maggie George, 
Marion Fox Goddard (Clerk), Barry Wellard. 
 
No members of the public joined the meeting (despite public notices in the local newspaper and 
social media). 
 
2. Apologies for absence  

Louise Holliday, Anita Smith, Jonathan Smith, Clare Tewson. 

 

3. Chairman’s report  

 

Chairman’s Report 

Final AGM Coddington Community Association 

Charity 1116780 

 
When the charity ‘Coddington Community Association’ was originally set up it was with the intention 

of a members who were able to vote on certain matters. However, over the years the active 

membership was seen to dwindle and become ineffective. To correct this and allow the trustees to 

make all the decisions an update to the charity structure was required. 

 

Additionally, revisions and updates to the Charities Act which include some amendments in the favour 

of Trustees made it necessary to update our governing document. Also, since the charity started with 

all volunteers the move to employing staff is better supported by an updated governing document. 

 

In order to affect these changes a new charity had to be set up with a new governing document. This 

has been completed. Our finances have been reviewed at the end of the financial year to conclude 

the business of the charity ‘Coddington Community Association’ and allow all business to be taken 

up by the new charity ‘Coddington Community Association – CIO’. This change was made easier by 

not having any assets to transfer. 

 

The new governing document brings us up to date with our operating methods in line with new 

technology and provides the trustees with more protection. The trustees are no longer liable for debts 

of the charity. 

 

During the past 12 months, during the lockdown, our staff have been on furlough and we have been 

supported by the Newark and Sherwood District Council with support grants to cover operating costs. 

We have kept up with the certification of the building to maintain readiness for reopening. We are 

welcoming back our users along with some new bookings bringing more activities to the area. 

 

We are currently looking into replacing the main hall lighting as the fittings are not reliable anymore. 

We are looking into installing new lighting which would make the hall more inviting for parties and 

other events which do not require the sports lighting. 

 

I would like to thank the trustees and our employees for their support during the previous year and 

look forward to working with them in the next year. 

 

Malcolm Baker 

Chairman 
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3. Acceptance of the Independent Auditor’s Report for 2020/21 and Adoption of the 
Accounts for 1st August 2020 to March 31st, 2021 

The trustees unanimously agreed to accept the auditor’s report and adopt the accounts. 
Proposed by M. George, Seconded by M. Cox. 
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5. Official hand over of all business of running Coddington Community Centre to  

 CODDINGTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION CIO, Registered Charity Number: 
1192482 

On behalf of the trustees of Malcolm confirmed the handover of all Coddington Community 
Association (Registered Charity Number: 1116780) business and assets to the new charity 
Coddington Community Association CIO, Registered Charity Number: 1192482. 

 

Meeting Closed at 19:13. 

 


